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Hinguar is a good school and judged outstanding for 

Personal Development, Welfare and Behaviour. 
Dear Parents, 
 

On 8th and 9th June Ofsted Inspectors visited the school to conduct a Section 5 Inspection. We 
are highly delighted and pleased to inform you that the Ofsted inspectors judged that  
 

 The school‟s work to promote pupils‟ personal development and welfare is outstanding.  

 The behaviour of pupils is outstanding.  
 
            and Hinguar is a good school in every area and good in everything we do. 
   
Please do take a time to read the full report; it describes the strengths of our school in detail 
and there is indeed a great deal to celebrate.  
 

We can all be incredibly proud of the outcome of this inspection because with the full support 
of you, as parents, the strategic work of the Governing Body, the hard work of our children and 
the dedication and expertise of the staff „Together We Achieved‟. 
 

Your support throughout the inspection was tremendous and I would like to thank all the 
parents and carers who provided feedback, both through the Parent View Survey or by talking 
to the inspectors during the inspection.  
 

We also want to thank our children and staff who made sure that their pride in our school was 
very much in evidence during the inspection. The inspectors were very impressed by the 
enthusiasm of our whole community. 
 

The three aspects identified by the inspection team to secure “outstanding” overall are those 
areas we had already identified, discussed with the inspectors and are currently addressing 
through our school improvement plan. 
 

So in conclusion we are excited and looking forwards to continuing our success in the coming 
years to tip into Ofsted‟s “outstanding” category. 
 

Thank you for your enthusiasm for our school. We will continue to ensure that we are doing our 
best for every child and that every child is at the centre of all that we do at Hinguar. 
 
Yours sincerely 
David George 
Chair of Governors and on behalf of the Governing Body 


